
LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
(HAYHURST STREET, DERBY STREET AND BOLLAND PROSPECT, 
CLITHEROE, RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH) (TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF 
THROUGH TRAFFIC) NOTICE 2024 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Lancashire County Council consider it 
necessary or expedient by reason of works being executed on the following 
length of road that the prohibition should come into force without delay under 
Section 14(2)(a) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended, which 
will temporarily prohibit traffic on the roads set out in this Notice. 
 

1. No person shall cause any class of traffic to proceed over the following 
lengths of highway in the Ribble Valley Borough:- 
 

i. Hayhurst Street, Clitheroe from approximately the southern 
boundary of property number 38 to approximately the northern 
boundary of property number 26. 
 

ii. Derby Street, Clitheroe from Hayhurst Street, Clitheroe to 
approximately the northeastern boundary of property number 1. 

 
iii. Bolland Prospect, Clitheroe from Hayhurst Street, Clitheroe to 

approximately the southwestern boundary of the property 27 to 34 
Pendle Court. 

 
2. Nothing in this notice shall apply to persons engaged in the carrying out 

of the works. 
 

3. The prohibition will be operative from 1400 hours on Thursday 14th 
November 2024 until 2359 hours on Monday 18th November 2024 or until 
completion of the works within this period. 
 

4. Diversion routes will be signed locally. 
 
The temporary prohibition is necessary to allow urgent repair works to a leaking 
water service to be carried out by Network Plus on behalf of United Utilities. 
 
Authority given for this Notice to be made: 
 
 

 
 
Peter Bell 
Regulation and Enforcement Manager 
Highways and Transport 
0300 123 6780 
 
[Ref: HRiT/56513/EW] 


